## Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer September 11, 1984 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Bob Isgrigg, Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, V.J. Miller, Talbotte Richardson and Marvin Powell.

Financial statements were presented to the board. The statements, claims and minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by the Board.

Plans for the Featheringill Rd. water line extension have been submitted to the State for approval. Isgrigg will inspect installation of the line.

The New Albany-Floyd County Health Department has given Carl Elwanger permission to use existing septic system on the northeast corner of Voyles Rd. and U.S. 150. He agreed to repair any defects that may occur.

Isgrigg will inquire if any funding is available for moving the water lines on U.S. 150 at Indian Creek.

Joe Roudenbush will mow town weeds for \$10/hour.

Jeff Varner now owns the basement property on the west end of Clark St. He lives at 717 W. Market St. in New Albany. The Board discussed the possibility of placing a lien on the property.

Getrost reported that unaccounted for water was down to 16%. The trencher needs painting and the trailer needs an axle. He is still working on guidlines for installation of new lines. The Board approved the installation of an alarm system on the telephone line between the two water towers.

Richardson asked the Board if there was money available for uniforms. They approved the purchase of one for himself and Powell.

Gibson reported the Water Company purchased a \$30,000 C.D. - \$2000 from the meter deposit fund and \$28,000 from the operating fund.

Jack Sprigler moved the meeting be adjourned. Ron Lamb seconded.

Respectfully Submitted,

Elaine N. Miller

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President

## **NEW ALBANY - FLOYD COUNTY**

## HEALTH DEPARTMENT

ROOM 225 CITY-COUNTY BUILDING • 948-5340

NEW ALBANY, INDIANA 47150

September 5, 1984

Greenville Town Board Clark Street Greenville, Indiana 47124

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter gives permission for Carl Elwanger to use the existing septic system on Voyles Road and State Road 150, for an automobile repair and welding shop.

Mr, Elwanger agrees to repair any defects that may occur with the septic system.

Respectfully,

R. L. Striegel, P.H.S. New Albany-Floyd County

Health Department